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The Grange Community Centre acknowledges the Bunurong people of the Kulin Nation as the
Traditional Custodians of the land on which we work and live in Wyndham.

We pay our respects to Elders past, present and those of the future.

We also acknowledge all the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Australia and recognise all
First Nation peoples continued culture and spiritual connection to land, sky and waterways that
surround us. We pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First People. This land is, was and

always will be Aboriginal Land.



AGM AGENDA

1. Welcome and Acknowledgement to Country
2. Attendances and Apologies
3. Confirmation of Minutes of Previous AGM - 23.02.2023
4. Constitution Amendments
5. Treasurers Report — Marlon Anonuevo
6. Appoint Auditor for the next financial year: Jan-Dec 2023
Gollins & Co Audit Pty Ltd
/. Executive Officer Report — Maria Hanson
7. Chairpersons Report — Sharon Brown
8. Address by Returning Officer — Helen Rodd, Hot House Community Projects
9. Election of positions declared vacant conducted by Returning Officer:
List of Vacant Positions:
Chairperson
\ice Chairperson
Tteasurer
Pliblic Officer
General Members
1*. Call for Nominations
Election of Board of Governance 2023
12. Address by new Board members
Announce Induction date for new Board-11/02/2023 at 9:30am - 2:00pm
18. Close Meeting
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ABOUT
THE GRANGE COMMUNITY CENTRE

Our Community,
where everyone matters

A community where everyone is welcome into a safe and
caring space to connect with meaningful opportunities and
resources. We provide high quality, innovative approaches
to wellbeing, support and learning.




ANITTING GROUP

This year our Knitting Group
spent many weeks knitting
blankets for the Ukraine
people in need.

CHATTY CAFE

Our Chatty Café goers come
into our Community Centre each
Wednesday between 10:00am -

12:00pm to enjoy a hot cup of

tea and a chat.
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THE GRANGE COMMUNITY GENTRE

PEOPLE

Sharon Brown

Maria Law
Marlon Anonuevo
Priscilla Mayne
Erum Magsood
Shayla Zaman
Nusrat Islam
Sunil Singh

Maria Hanson

Lisa Brown

Estelle Agius (Nessim)
Maddie Dingli

Vanessa Fairchild

Shanice
Emily
Domenic
Vanessa
Belinda
Maria

Nahid
Justin
Linda

Chairperson

Vice Chairperson
Treasurer
Secretary
General Member
General Member
General Member

General Member

Executive Office

Operations Manager
Children's Services Manager
Administration Team Leader

Community Development Team Leader

OSHC Team Leader
OSHC Educator
OSHC Educator

3+ Early Learning Team Leader &
OSHC Educator

3+ Early Learning Team Leader
3+ Early Learning Educator

3+ Early Learning Educator
OSHC Educator

OSHC Educator
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PEOPLE, PLAGES,
AND SPAGES

60+ Years 20%

Born Overseas 40%
25-59 Years 48%
Families with Young Children 17%
12-24 Years 17%
Lone Person Households 20%
0-11Years 15%
0] 1020304050010 20 30 40
Residents either fully own or are purchasing their home 09%
Renting Privately 23%
Own a Car 90%
0 25 50 75 100

ALL DATA IS BASED ON THE AUSTRALIAN BUREAU OF STATISTICS, CENSUS OF POPULATION AND HOUSING, 2021
THE ‘GRANGE COMMUNITY" IS IDENTIFIED AS THE FOLLOWING “SMALL AREAS' AS DESCRIBED BY PROFILE.ID — THE GRANGE, KINGSTON, CAMBRIDGE, MOSSFIEL, AND BELLBRIDGE
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WYNDHAM CITY DATA
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FROM THE
EXECUTIVE OFFICER

The past year has been a year of growth and new development at The Grange
Community Centre (GCC). Thanks to the commitment and strong dedication of the
Board of Governance and the power packed staffing team GCC has seen a year of
amazing growth, achievement, results and lots of excitement.

Our first major achievement was finalising the staffing team restructure, this led to
the employment of Lisa in the role of Operations Manager. Lisa is our financial guru,
aside from being our financial guru, Lisa brings so many other talents and skills to
the role, including but not limited to very logical thinking and problem solving and
being highly organised.

Madeleine our Administration Team Leader achieved major growth in her role and
responsibilities during 2022, as she continued to demonstrate great skills and
abilities to complete many new and varied tasks. This lead to a major review of her
position description to include many new responsibilities which in turn eased my
workload. | am forever grateful for your many talents and skills. Our social media
exposure has also exploded since Madeleine took over this responsibility. We wish
Madeleine all the best as she enters the world of motherhood in 2023.

With the departure of our Community Development Manager, we were very
fortunate to employ Vanessa in the role of Community Development Team Leader
in August. Vanessa made it her mission to build strong relationships with our groups
and build the programs offered at GCC. This has led to major activation and
participation in existing and new programs.

Our Children's Services Manager Estelle not only managed to complete her day to
day tasks, but she also lead us through the process of updating and publishing our
Reconciliation Action Plan to include not only Children's Services but outcomes for
the wider community. Through this process and with the support of our
Chairperson, Sharon, we have greater knowledge and connections with First Nation
peoples. | am very happy to inform you that we have entered a partnership
agreement with Koling wada-ngal which will see us moving into the new year
working and supporting each other,
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This provides us with a wonderful opportunity to learn more about cultural
protocols and practices in order to create a culturally safe and inclusive service. If
this wasn't an achievement in itself, Estelle also worked tirelessly to set up our new
3 year old Kindergarten program for 2023.

A new team is always a great opportunity to review processes and procedures. We
left no stone unturned in this area in our aim to streamline and make our procedures
efficient, so we could spend more time working with our community and families.

| hope you have all managed to see our star to fame video promoting GCC, along
with all the other Community Centre's in Wyndham. This video highlights how
different each Community Centre is, despite us all working for similar outcomes. A
special thank you to Wyndham City Council for initiating and funding this project to
showcase Wyndham Community Centres. Another special thanks to our star
treasurer, Marlon for participating in the video on behalf of GCC. The video is
available on our website in case you missed it on our social media.

| would like to applaud our Children's Services educators. You cease to amaze me
with your dedication and commitment to all of the families and children who attend
our programs. GCC's reputation continues to grow in this area due to your
commitment. Your level of professionalism, willingness to learn and adapt and your
warm and caring relationships with our families continues to shine. You know you
are all stars in my eyes!

As the Executive Officer at GCC | am fortunate to work very closely with the Board
of Governance. We have been on a very big roller coaster ride this year forging the
path forward for bigger and greater things at GCC. | could not imagine a greater
group of people to take this ride with. Thank you does not express my gratitude for
your commitment, dedication and support. | can't wait to see where the new year
takes us!

| am looking forward to what 2023 will bring for us as we strive to continue to build
and strengthen our presence in our community. | look forward to continuing to work
collaboratively with the Board of Governance, our Staff Team, Wyndham City
Council, The Grange Kindergarten, Network West, the Grange P-12 College and
Koling wada-ngal and all other funding partners to make 2023 another successful
and fulfilling year.

Maria Hanson, Executive Officer
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Top Left: Maddie & Maria celebrating our Biggest
Morning Tea where we raised $765.00 for the
Cancer Council

Top Right: Some of our Educators & Children's
Services Manager celebrating Educators Day
Middle Left: Maria, Sharon & Vanessa at our Open
Day

Middle Right: Project Juan running their Food Bank
at Central Park Community Centre

Bottom Left: Our regular Centre users attending our
Neighborhood House Week morning tea
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FROM THE
CHAIRPERSON

Welcome to the Grange Community Centre Inc. AGM on 8th February 2023.

As | sit and reminisce, 2022 was another excellent year for us. We hit some key
milestones and turned a team of 10 members into a team of 14. We’d like you to
join us in welcoming new starters Lisa Brown and Vanessa Fairchild to our
Administration team, Justin Carreon and Dominic Viola to our Children’s Services
team and thank them all for their contributions so far. We also said goodbye to
Mary Francis and Helen Ball this year who, we can all agree, had a big impact during
their time here.

The Grange is fortunate to have a committed and talented Board of Governance
and | take this opportunity to offer a tremendous thank you for all the time and
dedication you have shown me in your tireless efforts to continue to grow The
Grange into an even more amazing Community Centre.

The Grange wouldn’t be anything without its’ staff, your dedication and love for The
Grange has amazed me and all your hard work has brought us to where we are
today. Thank you for everything you do, your dedication, loyalty, hard work and
diligence do not go unnoticed, you are all valued and appreciated more than you
will ever know. Of course, I’d be remiss if | didn’t make special mention of Maria
Hanson, the glue that holds this amazing organisation together. Maria reached her
20 years of service throughout COVID - WOW! Throughout this time, you have
motivated your employees while having to make the toughest of decisions. Through
your support for your colleagues and leadership, you have been a true inspiration,
we thank you.

Looking over 2022, some of my personal highlights from our activities this year
include:

Implementation of the new staffing structure, adding clear roles and delineation
of duties.
Collaboration with Council in developing the start of The Grange 3year old
Kindergarten in 2023.
Apply for and receiving various grants to enable us to continue to grow and
re.ach out to our amazing community.
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« Increasing our social media platform via Facebook and Twitter to further engage
with and throughout Wyndham.
Eadorsement of The Grange RAP by The Narragunnawali team.
« Ihe signing of our Partnership Agreement with Koling Wada-Ngal, which over
the next few years will see some amazing outcomes for Wyndham’s First
Nations Peoples.

The continued development of our Children Services programs which are
increasingly sought by parents & carers as their preferred Wyndham children’s
service.

Initial development of Board subcommittees to enhance the working collaboration
) across the organisation in the areas of finance; children’s services; policy,
procedure and governance; strategic and business planning;
and risk management and OH&S.
DISC* training of Board and staff to further enhance our collaborative working
rélationship.
Financial literacy training developed and offered to all Board members by our
* Treasurer, CEO and Operations Manager, increasing our knowledge of our
Governance requirements.

As always, we extend our gratitude to Wyndham City Council and the State
Government's Department of Families, Fairness and Housing for their sponsorship
and financial support, and their constant and continued support.

There are also some exciting plans that through valued community voice and
consultation are in their early stages. One that will kick off early 2023 is the launch
of the new Grange Strategic Plan, so this is to just wet your appetite as we look
forward to sharing them with you soon.

Overall, thank you all for another excellent year. | look forward to continuing to
break barriers with you all in 2023.

Regards, Sharon Brown

*

a behavioural self-assessment tool based on the 1928 DISC emotional and
behavioural theory of psychologist William Moulton Marston.
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FROM THE
TREASURER

For the year ended December 2022 The Grange Community Centre had a Total
Comprehensive Loss for the year of $43K compared to the prior year Total
Comprehensive Profit of $132K. The results include the change in The Grange
organisational structure, including the addition of the Operations Manager and
Children's Services Manager.

Operational Income for the current year increased by $155K, were 16% more than
the 2021 due to higher OSHC revenue compare to 2021(2022 $1.1m vs 20271
$1.0m). Also, rent collected for the current year increased to $199K from $107K
due to higher number of hirers. This is an 86% higher than in prior year.

51,400

$1,200

51,000

S800

5600

5400

5200

Financial Performance

2022 2021 2020 2019 2018

m REVENUE EXPENSES

Operating costs at $1.2M were 28% above prior year of $0.9M, mainly driven by the
new organisational structure implemented in 2022, additional excursions and
incursions in 2022 due to covid rules easing.
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The Grange continues to be in a strong financial position with cash balances of
$948K to cover the value of the total liabilities of $266K. That is, in every $1 of
liability there is $3.6 cash available to pay off all obligations.

Liquidity
$1,200

$1,000

S800
$600
$400
5200
5. (I _— | _— I

2022 2021 2020 2019 2018

m Current Assets  m Current Liabilities

| would like to thank our wonderful management and staff for all the things they
have done during this difficult and demanding recovery period.

Finally, | would like to thank my colleagues on the Finance Committee and the
Board for their work and support during the year.

Mr Marlon Anonuevo
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3+ EARLY LEARNING PROGRAN

We had a wonderful start to 2022, it was so nice to see all our little friends back at
the centre.

Term one saw us explore and investigate many interesting topics. As children
settled quickly into the classroom, we were able to take a detailed look at
Australian animals and habitats.

The children had opportunities to explore Australian animals in all aspects of
learning. Through stories about these special animals and small world play, we
have had Dingoes, Emus, Platypus, Koalas, Tassie Devils and native birds on our
Nature Table as well as Australian animal puzzles, playdough mats and paint
stamps!

During discussion about Australian Animals, we read (and re-read) ‘Wombat Stew’

as the children were particularly taken with Wombat Stew and we spent extended
group time talking about the animals depicted and the fact that they were uniquely
Australian. The ingredients for Wombat Stew were widely discussed and sourced

by the children in the outdoor area, culminating in the opportunity to make our very
own!

To extend children’s learning, we then had a visit from some very special Australian
animal friends in our own classroom!

As the seasons began to change, we began investigating the seasons of the year
and encouraging children to observe the effect the change of seasons have on our
surroundings. To mark the beginning of Autumn, we had a visit from a friend at
Bunnings who helped us cultivate an Autumn veggie garden, children learned about
the requirements of plants to grow and continue to maintain the thriving garden in
preparation for our veggie soup cook up!
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3+ EARLY LEARNING PROGRAN

We then began to touch on habitats, what do animals need? Where do they live
and why? What surrounds us in our habitat? One of our educators found a
mantis and we gave it its own habitat for observation before releasing back into
its Natural habitat.

During the term, we noticed an influx of ladybugs around our garden, we also
discovered some interesting little bugs in our tree outside we hadn’t seen before,
which were enthusiastically welcomed by all children!

The large tree trunk outside in our playground was covered in small black bugs. The
children and educators were very curious as to what type of bugs they were as
they hadn’t seen them here before. The educators and children did some
investigating and discovered that these black bugs were in fact called ‘Lava’, which
are ladybugs.

The children and educators did some further research and begun to learn about the
lifecycle of a ladybug. They learnt that there are four stages in the lifecycle of the
ladybug. The first one being the eggs, the second one being lava, the third being
pupa and the fourth being the ladybug.

The children were fascinated by this discovery and would go over to the tree to
check to see if the lava had changed into the ladybugs.

The children loved letting the ladybugs crawl onto their hands and clothing and
showed great care and empathy towards them.

We then brought some into our environment to further investigate their growth and
changes.

We concluded the end of year by inviting all of our families in for a little end of year

party. It was a wonderful end to what was a fabulous year. We wish all of our little
friends the best of luck in 4 Year Old Kindergarten and school in 2023.
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OUT Or SCHOOL HOURS PROGRAM

It’s not JUST DANCE! Its lots of FUN!

One of the most popular activities in OSHC during term 1 was to dance in the
morning and afternoon. They have a repertoire of dances/songs they like to sing
and dance to that they load up on the big screen, and off they go!

Over term 1, the children enjoyed building many Marble Runs. The children
constructed, created and played with countless tracks and ideas, working in teams
and individually.

During the term the OSHC children participated in 45-minute Karate sessions with
Alex from Hoppers Crossing Karate. Children learnt the fundamentals of Karate,
including basic self-defense.

Our community centre partnered with Wyndham Council 4-year-old kinder to take
part in the National Reconciliation Week Sea of Hearts challenge leading up to
National Reconciliation Week.

The children decorated and wrote messages describing their own pledges and
vision for reconciliation on the hearts. Filling our entry hallway wall.

Families were also invited to take a heart home to create together as a family and
return to the service. The whole service displayed all the hearts together in the
community centre foyer.

The children learnt about the different ways each of them show their emotions and
learnt tools to self-regulate as well as support each other in regulation. Learning
about emotions helped us all understand ourselves on a deeper level.

One of our students shared some anime hand signs that are performed in his
favourite show, as a tool to help the character regain his sense of peace! This
poster sits in our room for our children to seek out when they want to regain their
inner peace.
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Our community is made up of many different ethnicities and cultural backgrounds.
Our children love to acknowledge and celebrate this through the music we listen to,
the food we eat and through learning and practicing traditions together.

The children have an in-depth understanding about the reason behind the words we
recite, when performing our Acknowledgment of Country. To represent the
connection our indigenous communities have to nature, the children represented
the colours of the Aboriginal flag by wrapping red, black and yellow twine around
one of our trees.

Cultural celebrations give us the opportunity to introduce a range of cuisines to our
taste buds. The children enjoy trying new food as much as they love trying new
methods of eating, we already have some chopstick experts in the program!

This year the children were introduced to documentaries in another language,
following along with the subtitles they learnt about the independence of children in
Japan as they perform chores as part of their initiation into the big world!
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

We are very proud here at The Grange Community Centre to offer programs,
workshops and events that are specially designed for the needs of the community.

With a jam-packed calendar for 2023 we are excited to continue to offer a bigger

range of workshops and events. These include health and wellbeing, arts and
crafts, informative and social games.

Looking for a place to meet new people or a place to meet with old friends? Look
no further, our community café is open to enjoy a chat and a cuppa.

Term 4 of 2022 we held two very successful events, Seniors Week morning tea

and Christmas Luncheon. Both included entertainment, singing, dancing and
delicious catering. We look forward to another year hosting similar events and
more.

Extending into our Community Centre are our wonderful community partners
delivering their own specialised programs. The space we offer our partners are
clean and welcoming, allowing a stress-free approach to their participants.

If you would like to find out more about anything we offer or

something you would like to bring to our community please
don’t hesitate to contact The Grange Community Centre.

Vanessa Fairchild, Community Development Team Leader
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AGM MINUTES

1.Welcome and Opening

Meeting opened at 7:38pm

Vicky welcomed guests to AGM. Vicky noted that it was good to be able to have
the AGM in person.

Acknowledgment of Country given by Vicky.

2. Attendances and Apologies

Attendance

Vicky Stevens- 2021 Member of Association
Marlon Anonuevo- 20271 Member of Association
Donna Jones- 2021 Member of Association
Priscilla Mayne- 2021 Member of Association
Sunill Singh- 2021 Member of Association
Nusrat Islam- 20271 Member of Association
Sharon Brown — Community member

Donna Goetz — Community Member

Maria Hanson — Centre Manager

Mary Francis _ Community and Program Development Manager
Maddie Hanson — Administration Manager
Helen Ball — OSHC Tem Leader

Maria Uy — Educator

Cr Marcel Mahfoud - WCC

Emily Hanson — Educator

Nicole Battle -NHVic

Shayla Zaman—Community Member

Cliff Eberly — Manager Community Planning & Development - WCC
Sandy Joffe — Network West Networker

Apologies

Maria Law - Vice Chairperson

Michael Hillier Director - Social Planet
Wayne Dillon — Community Member
Estelle Aguis — Children services Manager
Vanessa Botham - 3+ ELP Team Leader
Belinda Pappa - 3+ ELP Team Leader
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Shanice Boother — Educator

Christine Barca — Quantin Binnah Community Centre
Greg Ferrington — Wyndham Park Community Centre
Cr Susan Mclintyre - WCC

Cr Peter Maynard - WCC

Adam Turnball — ATA Acting Studio

Dana Wong — Qian Li Dao Academy

Muna Abubaker — Sunshine Arabic School

Barbara Hegarty — Triscott Education

Carolyn Porter — Wyndham TOWN Club

Kristie Wells — OSHC Family

3. Confirmation of Minutes of Previous AGM - 24,/02/2021
Moved: Priscilla Mayne
Seconded: Marlon Anonuevo

4. Treasurers Report — Marlon Anonuevo
Treasurer’s report tabled in 2021 Annual report. GCC has had positive financial
* performance during 2021 and is in a good financial position going into 2022.
For the year ending December 2021 GCC recorded a 132K surplus compared to
$464k the previous year. Government subsidies and grants received during
2021 account for the difference.
Operating income increased by 40% ($277K). Despite Covid still being prevalent
innthe community, GCC performed well.
GCC has cash balances $954K to cover the value of the total liabilities of
$221K. That is ratio of $1: $4.30 in current assets to pay off all obligations.
Marlon acknowledged the work of Maria and staff during the year. He also
thanked the Board for their work and support.

Motion accepted and adopted.

Vicky thanked Marlon for work during the year.
Marlon always presented thorough and clear reports.
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5. Appoint Auditor for the next financial year: Jan-Dec 2022
Motion to appoint Collins & Co Audit Pty Ltd for next financial year Jan — Dec 2022

Moved: Nusrat Islam
Seconded: Sunil Singh

6. Manager’s Report — Maria Hanson
Thanked AGM attendees.
Report tabled AGM Booklet
This year GCC welcomed people back to the building. There have been
CFwanges to user groups having lost some groups but gained others. Great
variety of programs on offer. Acknowledge efforts Karen and Linda who have
since moved on. GCC welcomed Mary and Maddie to staff.
GCC has completed restructure over past 12-18 months. Children Services
* Manager, Estelle has been recruited and during her time has implemented great
things in program.
Children services programs continued to thrive. OSHC currently has waiting list.
There is a thrive and buzz in 3+ ELP and all are happy to be back.
Board had provided amazing support and commitment to the GCC. Maria
* acknowledged Vicky and Donna who are leaving and welcomed new Board
members.
Thanks to team who make Grange what it is. The team is always willing to take
on new challenges with grace and show passion to the vision of GCC and
teamwork.

7. Chairpersons Report - Vicky Stevens

Thanked staff, educators, and admin staff. Admits how tough it has been past

few years, with fast moving restrictions and protocols they have had to deal

with. Managed as a team working together collaborative effort. Vicky stated

they should be proud of selves for their work.

Vicky stated that she see potential in Children programs and community

engagement. She looks forward to seeing how this will evolve

Vicky reflected on her time as centre user then as a board member. Paid

homage to Marilyn Slattery who encouraged her to join Board and her support

as secretary. Summed up 9 years enormous learning journey and self-
discovery. It has been a big part of life. Has had to make connections. Faced

challenges to get Board to where is now.
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Acknowledged Board and past members who have taken part. In 2021 majority
of meeting were still on zoom. Welcomed Sunil and Nusrat to Board in 2021.
Noted that there was work to do despite restrictions and Board were able to
focus on this.
Marlon as Treasurer is hard working. Great working knowledge and experience
shone through his work. Exceptional analysis and forecast.
. Maria and Priscilla tasked with restructure who did a fantastic job. NHVic was
third party also assisted. They were able to fulfill 2 important roles to support
centre manager.
Strategic plan expired, and with Mary’s assistance GCC was able to develop
new Strategic Plan with staff and Board attending full day workshop to
brainstorm ideas. Potential to move forward. Board to take this to next level.
Great to welcome Children services and community back to GCC.
Atknowledged they are not at pre-Covid levels but building towards.
Thanked Donna for her work and support as Public officer
Vicky leaving achievements proud of legacy left behind.
* Thank current and previous board for allowing to take on role. Board is evolving
* and hope to continue. Thanked WCC Building Blocks program as this helped to
find board members and has expanded skillset over the past few years.
Thanked WCC for establishing Neighbourhood Hub, really zeroed in on
e community managed centres. Working with team was fantastic to pinpoint what
to work on and where to move to next.
Vicky highlighted the passion staff display when interacting with children, talking
about program, is why GCC children service has reputation it has
Maria H grateful for support hand holding to get to where we are now.
Pgiscilla thanked Vicky for stewardship in board life. Wished best in future
epdeavors
Certificates of Appreciation given to 2021 Board members

8. Address by Returning Officer — Sandy Joffe, Network Coordinator, Network West
Congratulations to outgoing members Donna and Vicky. Enormous change at GCC
under Vicky’s leadership. Happy to see new Board members ready to move in.
Great achievement. Congratulations to Maria and staff. Maria pirouetted rather than
pivoted during all the changes with COVID policies and restrictions. Acknowledged
remarkable led team who has lovely harmonious relationship with Board. Congrats.
GCC’s financial stability is amazing. May go strength to strength.
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9. Election of positions declared vacant conducted by Returning Officer:

10. Call for Nominations

« Election of Board of Governance 2022

« Chairperson — No nominations. Constitution checked by Maria and Vicky. Vice
chair can step into role until resolved

« Vice Chairperson- 1 nomination received. Maria Law elected unopposed

« Treasurer second 1 nomination received. Marlon Anonuevo elected unopposed
Public Officer- 1 nomination received. Priscilla Mayne elected unopposed

« General Members

Michael Hillier

Nusrat Islam

Sunil Singh

Sharon Brown

Donna Goetz

Shayla Zaman

Vicky thanked Sandy Joffe. Outgoing Chair congratulated new board.

12. Address by new BoG Chairperson for 2022

As no Chairperson was elected and Vice Chair was an apology, the address was
made by Priscilla. Maria Law is acting chair until resolved. Thanked incoming Board
of Governance. New year will present an exciting time ahead. Wished the new
Board well. Looking forward to working together

Thanks to Mary for preparing the AGM booklet. Thanks to Maddie, Maria, Mary for
help in preparation of AGM. Thank you for all attending.
Announce Induction date for new BoG - 23/3/22 at 7.30pm

13. Close Meeting 8:19pm
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Wyndham City Council

Department of Education & Training
Department of Families, Fairness & Housing
Neighborhood Houses Victoria
Network West

Reclink Australia

Carers Victoria

Bunnings

The Grange Kindergarten

The Grange P-12 College

Hoppers Crossing Soccer Club
Up2Date Technology

Social Planet

Community Managed Centre's
Koling wada-ngal




The Grange community Centre

—‘.-

Our Community, for everyone
(8742 8000

@ enquiries@grangecommunity.org.au

@w.grangeoommunity.org.au



